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Boston . . . :
A Modern City . . . With a Historic Past
Site of Our 1979 Reunion

Fellow Members — 69th Infantry Division Association:

The picture above is the Boston Park Plaza Hotel, Arlington Street at Park Square, Boston,
Massachusetis. It is the place where our 1979 Reunion will be held, from August 12 to 19. During this
week of meeting together we will find that most of the activities will begin on Wednesday, August
15th.

We are now at the mid-summer season and are hoping that you, your lady, and family are enjoying
it to the fullest extent. We sincerely hope that your vacation plaus are centered around attending our
Reunion in Boston. Boston is “A Modern City . . . With a Historic Past.” There is much to do in this
greal eity, as well as visiting other New England States, all of which are “A Vacation Wonderland.”

We are hopelul, and especially wanl to see all the 114 Members from Massachusetts, the 18
Members from Rhode Island — the 21 Members [rom New Hampshire — the 21 Members from Maine
— the 6 Members from Vermont and the 87 Members from Connecticut.

So. it'son to Boston . . . from August 12 to 19. Let's make Boston “A Hopping City" for a week.

(Editor's Note: Reservation Forms and further information regarding the 1979 Reunion, a map of
the city, and further Hotel Information appear on the inside pages of this issue of the Bulletin].




Editor’s Note

As a Co-Editor of this Bulletin, I wish to thank the 69th
Inlantry Division Association. w.d especially the Tri-State
Pittshurgh Group of 69cr’s, for the many telephone calls, cards
and good wishes which I received while I was confined in the
hospital following the accident which I recently incurred.

During my time of recuperation. vour many well wishes
were so appreciated. and indeed gave me muoch inspiration
during my long davs ol conlinement.

Once again, in my time of distress, it was Boh Myvers who
spread the word, and all of my {riends of the 69tii Division
responded.

A special vote ol thanks to Marion and Paul Shadle. Marie
and John Suprano, and Vickie and George Gallagher who
visited me personally in the hospital.

I am well on the road to recovery now, and I hope Lo he
completely up-to-par when we all meet for the Boston Reunion
in August. I am indeed looking forward to seeing all ol ¥on in
Boston.

Clarence Marshall

News From The Editor’s Desk

Earl M. Weinburg, P. 0. Box 118. Troy. Kansas 66083, Hq.
Co, G-4:: Here arc my dues for 1978 - 1979. I was a Cadre lor
the 69th Infantry Division when it was activated at Camp
Shelby, Miss., assigned to G-4 Scetion.

I retired from the Army in 1956. After 20 years in the
service, I went to work for the United States Civil Service. and
in 1972 again retired at Ft. Leavenworth, Ks.

Would like to hear from members of Hg. Co. 69th Infantry
Division, and members of G-4 Section.

Haven't been to any Reunions as vet, but alwavs think of
members of Hq. Company.
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J. L. Theisen, 4465 No. Shore Drive, Mound, Minn. 55364,
Med 272: Just a line for now, but T have found another huddy
who you can add to the Roster List — John J. Salazar, 2026
Bristow, Kansas City, Ks. 66103, Med. 272.

On receiving my [irst phone call from him, at 1:30 in the
morning, 1 did not get his zip code. I guess T wasn't awake
enough to think of it.

I found my old book with a lot of the lellows names and
addresses in it. Meanwhile a friend of mine was going o Kanzas
City. and I asked him to bring back a phone bouk for that arei.
He did, and then I made a lew phone calls and finally traced
John down that way.

Hope to see you in Boston this year. No weddings coming
up this year that [ know of.

Thanks, for the Anniversary Card. Just got done with the
33rd.

Been thinking of spending a day at the Telephone Company
to see il I can locate a few more of our Buddies. Will send the
results, if I hit any.
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Joe Ruane, 13 Tree Tops Lane, Poughkeepsie. N.Y. 12603,
L-272: T have never been able to attend any of the 69th Division
Reunions, but this ycar we'll be able to make it.

I was able to contact a few former members of Company
L-272. and they were nol aware that the Association was in
existence. They hope 1o be able (o get to the Reunion teo. Tl
enclose their names and would appreciate it if vou would send
them the information on joining, and a copy of the latest
Bulletin deseribing the Boston Reunion.
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In the last Bulletin you mentioned the "697 decals, but 1
hadn't noticed that uniil after 1 maited in my dues. You also
didn’t mention the cost. If vou would send one, T'll mail back
whatever it costs. Mavbe it will attract a few more stray s.
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John J. Cupina. 5 Hazel St., Binghamton, N.Y. 13903,
A-Co.. 271 Inf.: T have just received my 69th Association
Bulletin, and have recently sent in my dues. 1 would like 10 get
a 69" decal, also information on obtaining a "69th Division
History,” and also a “69" emblem. Also, do vou have shoulder
patches?

I also see in the Past President’s Column, the name of
Albert Carbonari. Do vou have his home address? 1T would like
1o write to him and see if he is the same person I took basie
training with at Camp Wheeler, Ga.
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Millicent Reed writes:

Erclosed is my check Tor $5.00 towards dues Tor 19758-1979.

[ enjoy receiving the 69th Bulletins, and hope this small
amount covers Lhe postage and printing costs.

[t has been quite a while siace T have seen my friends at a
Reunion, so thisis the wav [ keep in touch.

Much continued success,

|Editor's Note: Miss Reed made one of the trips buack v
Furope with our Association, and has been a part of us e r
stnce. We have nussed you at the Reunions lately. Hupe you can
nttend one soon agair |.

N e

James D. Sharpe, 531 N. Main St., Oshkosh. Wik, 5390).
E-271: [am one who would lixe a copy ol the 29th History Book.

After being transferred there. T was put into Division
Headquarters, and was one of about 3 who swarlea digging
through the orders, and other information to try Lo organize the
history.

Also. dowe have a 69th FHistory Book which is available Tor
purchase. If so, how can [ get one?

P.S.: Will getl some pictures together and write an inform-
ative letter later.

PR L T I e

Norman Schmidt, Wimbledon, North Dakova: Dear Iriend
Clarence: 1 just read through the fate 69th Bulietin. 1 note thai
vour mother had passed awav, so am sending a late card of
sympathy to you and vour sister.

\ Special Notice. Tor those who wish a ¢opv of the 29th
[nfantry Division History Book. Seems  interesting to me. |
wonderil this book is close to what (he 69th put out. and at the
same or close price. Does it contain several pretures?

[olten wondered where a person enuld get a list of Division
[Tistory Rooks, or Units. which are available, and also their
prices. I was thinking ol the Armored Divisions, as T have a few
iriends interested in these.

Enclosing currency {or vour Stamp Fund.

.S Wil send vou a delinite order for the 29th Intantry
Ihstory Book promptly. after Lhear from vou.

EEEL N I T

Bob Myers writes: I'm writing this letter for publication as
recards to our Organte TOE 69th Intuntrey Division Ren. Troop.
[ have always Telt vlose wo this troop since it wax the unit [ was
stipposed 1o be a parc ol when T oreported in at Camp Shelby [
was Cavalry vratned from Pyt 1o 1st L., and still hold a dear
spol in my heart for the Cavalry.



I'm sure. if he were alive today, my good friend Max
Thurmond, would join me in inviting our own Ren. Troop to join
us at our 1980 69th Division Reunion in New Orleans.

Whatever reguirements your troop requires to include
meeting rooms, hospitalily room, etc., to maintain your estab-
lished and commendable unit . . . pride can be maintained. and I
feel you will expand your Reunion enjoyment.

Hope to see you in New Orleans, with a record attendance.

|Editor's Note: Bob, I sure do hope the Recon boys take a
liking to your letter and not only show up in New Orleans, but
also appear in Boston this year).
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Arthur Toro, Jr., Florida: I enjoyed very much receiving
vour letter to Co.-E, 273rd members. The Bulletin has been
forwarded to me here, from my home in Florida, and I am
up-to-date on my dues, so the only thing I can do is to send you
my regrets as to the Reunion, because Boston is rather a long
distance from Madrid.

1 do wish you and all the other old E-Co. members a most
pleasant Reunion.
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Norman C. Gibbs, 35 Oakwood Hills Drive, East Islip,
N.Y. 11730: It's indeed a small world! My new boss al American
Electric Power, Gene B. Hale, V-P Personnel, a veteran of the
69th, passed on his copy of the latest Bulletin to me — it was
the first inkling I had that the Association existed.

Please send me information concerning dues, getting on
the mailing list. ete. I'm also interested in how to obtain 69th
Division History Books, emblems and souvenirs.

My association with the 69th was not long — T joined the
271st. "G” Company, in February, 1945, as an 18 year old
replacement — but I still “identify”™ with it. I notice that the
names reported in the Bulletin give the regimental identity;
assume it would be too much to hope for that you list associa-
tion members by Company. too. It's been so long that I can
hardly remember "G” Gompany personnel!
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George J. Roup, Pittsburgh, Pa., A-269 Engineers: Well,
I've finally found some time to drop vou a few lines. Frances
and mysell are doing fairly well, except for my eves which are
failing me badly, and I don't do much extra driving, especially
alt night. This is the extra reason why [ have not been able to
attend any of your recent get-togethers.

I reccived the Bulletin on Tuesday. Several items inter-
ested me. First, T see that Frank Packard was {ound and
brought into the [old. He was our jeep driver and was (he topic
ol a conversation at the Reunion in Pittsburgh. Second, “In Our
Time ol Sorrow™ . . . in recent years many comrades and good
friends have passed away, and some of them we did not know
ahout until months later. Just this past year 1 almost sen{ a
Christmas card to a comrade who had passed away. I had sent a
card once before to a comrade who was deceased.

I'have noted that John R. Simons, A-269E, died in 1973. His
obil appearcd in the Bulletin, June Volume 27 No. 3, 1974.
Again his obit appeared in the Fehruary Bulletin Volume 28 No.
1. 1975 . . . and then again in this past Bulletin — January,
February, March. April, Vol. 32 No. 1, 1979. To the casual
abserver it would appear Lhat we are losing a lot of our people.
It would put a friend, or comrade in an awkward position if they
had onlv read his ohit Tor the lirst (ime in this past Bulletin, and
per chance would have only now corresponded with the family.

It was with great pleasure to see that our Association is
gelting interested in Veteran's Hospitals. T have been to all
three of our Hospitals, on occasions when our American Legion
has held parties, etc., for the men. I was sorry to read that you
were unable to go to the Highland Drive Veteran's Administra-
tion Hospital. The VA is touchy on this name. Back on August 6,
1975, I was at the'dedication of this name change. The lady who
is in charge of Legion Volunteer work at this hospital is the
Past President of our Legion Auxiliary, and a close friend of
ours. You would need a computer to figure the hours she has
put in volunteer service, in the 25 years the hospital has been
open. My wife is aquainted with the ladies at the other two
hospitals.

With Memorial Day coming . . . I will have to start
rounding-up volunteers for the placing of markers and flags on
the 1,500 Veteran Graves at the Homewood Cemetery. This has
been a project of mine for about 28 years. Back in 1976, I was
presented with a Silver Plaque for my years of service in this
and other projects.

As [ mentioned above, it is heart warming to hear that we
are going into the field of helping Veterans. Through the years
we should have put some thought towards our own comrades.

Finally, "Sick Call”. .. it was good to see that Milt Halainen
is hail and hearty. He is an adopted Engineer.
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David Goldstein, 5006 N.W_58th St. Tam, Ft. Lauderdale,
Fla. 33319, 569 Sig. Co.: I already paid my dues and would
appreciate receiving a few decals so I can put them on my cars.

If it’s possible for you to sell the “69” jersey mentioned in
your Association Bulletin, please let me know the sizes and cost
involved.

Sorry I won't be able to attend the Boston meeting, but do
hope one of these days to be able to join our Buddies at a
meeting in Florida.

Best of luck in all your endeavors and give my regards to
all our 69th Buddies.
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Wilma G. Thomas [Mrs. Wm. L.], Hg. Btry. 879: Since I
am interested in history, and being a widow, it is not possible to
get to the Reunions of the 69th Division . . . could T buy a
history of the 69th Division from you?

Also, was there a history of Camp Shelby, Miss., ever
printed or available. If you will let me know the cost of these
items [ will send you a check . . . or any other items available.

P.S.: My son, Major James L. Thomas, who was just an
infant when we were at Camp Shelby, Miss., is being transfer-
red from a Professor at the Air Force Academy, Go., to Dover,
Delaware, where he will be flying the C-5-F1 — (our largest
plane), flying supplies to NATO. Maybe one of these days I can
get him to accompany me to one of the Reunions.
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Ormond E. Cecil, 803 Gramercy Ave., Toledo, Ohio 43612:
I sent my dues in already. and Saturday I received our Bulletin
which I really enjoy. I would like a car emblem, also would like
to know about getting the souvenir stock. Could you tell me
where I could get a “69™ patch?

Here is a little about myself:

AT Tank Co. 272 Inf., Reg., Ormond E. Cecil was a Sgt. He
was riding with George Shapiro during a bad rain storm in
Germany, when all at once the jeep took a nice slide down a hill.
George was driving . . . guess who drove the rest of the time?

I am a retired Potato Chip and Milk Routeman with a
Teamster Pension, and now work in a bank mailroom. Have a
daughter and son and seven grandchildren.

Best of Luck, to all!
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Stephen F. Martin, 306 W. Union Ave., Bound Brook. N.J.
08805, Div. Hq.: Just received the January, February, March
and April Bulletin. [ was very surprised when my eves caught
the “Special Notice™ . . . in regards to the “29th Infantry
Division.” About the only oddity was I went from the 69th
Division to the 29th. I've been trying for about six years to get
a copy of this History Book of the 29th Division.

If this is: "29th Let’s Go,"” Author, J. H. Ewing: Published.
Infantry Journal Press, Washington, D.C.; Published in 1948;
Out of Publication 1950 . . . then send my name to whoever is
conducting the survey.
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Joe H. McMurry, Jr., 1585 Hollywood Dr., Jackson, Tenn.
38301, 1-Co 271: I have been receiving the 69th Bulletin for
some years, and always enjoy each issue.

I joined the Division in France after four months training
at Macon, Ga.

Could you send me the names of anyone who would have
been in the 1st Platoon of I-Co. 271.

Since the war, I graduated from the Unijversity of Illinois,
bought livestock for Swift & Company for 20 years, and am
presently working for the State of Tennessee, Division of River
Basins, which is a flood and erosion control project.

Someday 1 hope to attend a Reunion, since I have a
daughter living in Allentown, Pa.

Much success to you in future Reunions. It was a pleasure to
have served with you.

Ak sk ok kK K K KOk ok

Help! Help! Help!

From your ‘Ireasurer comes an urgent call to some
Members of the 69th Infantry Division Association! We are fast
running out of Dues Notice Envelopes. You know the ones that
come out in the Fall, and the Second Notice which comes out
during the first. month, or so, after Christmas.

I don't like that style, neither does the printer, and neither
does the addresser . . . so I am looking for a new type of Dues
Notice Envelope. The last ones which went out had to be
stapled by the addresser.

If anyone has a good sample of a Dues Notice Envelope,
please send it on to me, Earl Witzleb, Box 69, Champion,
Pennsylvania 15622. Surely we have a member in the Office
Supply Business, or working for a Paper Company, who could
fill me in on a good Dues Notice Envelope. I would also be
interested in knowing the address of where they can be
ordered.

If you can help me I would indeed appreciate it. As you
know we are to endeavor to help each other out when we can.

Now, once again, to all the members who can’t read, this is
how it goes . . . If you attend our Reunions . . . This year’s
Reunion to be held in Boston, Massachusetts . . . And you pay
your dues for the new dues year {which goes from Reunion to
Reunion, or a one year period, from August to August], ignore
the First and Second Dues Notices. If you didn’t attend the
Reunion, pay your dues on the First Notice which comes out in
the fall of the year, and also ignore the Second Notice. If you
didn't attend the Reunion and didn’t pay your dues on the First
Notice, then pay your dues on the Second Notice which comes
out just after Christmas, or the New Year. These two notices
are mailed out by our addresser to all members. It would be too
costly to take out member names after they pay dues and put
them back io the files for each other mailing. such as the
mailing of Bulletins. Read the envelope, it tells you to ignore
this notice if you have already paid your dues for the dues year.
[A Communication Schedule is listed on Page 17).

~ I'might add we would like to see all members pay dues on
the First Notice. Hopefully you will pay the Contributory
Dues. plus Dues for Your Lady. Otherwise, pay the Regular
Dues, plus Dues for Your Lady.
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We need more of the 4,700 Association Members to pay
Dues. as we would like to put out a Bulletin each quarter next
year. We feel by doing this publication each quarter of the year
that vou would be kept more up-to-date with the activities, and
communications to the Association.

If anyone has a picture which would make a good Cover
Page, we are looking for a couple of them. We are also looking
for good news items, especially of the different Groups,
Chapters and Company gatherings. If we can get your dates at
least a year in advance, we can publish them in a Bulletin which
could help make your Group or Company Banquets a little
bigger, and perhaps more new faces would be appearing at
these events.

Would you believe that the 75th Division had nearly 1,600
members for their week and Banguet last year in Denver,
Colorado. No reason why the 69th Division can’t do the same.
The 75th Division claims as they grow older, the membership
keeps getting bigger, as Old Buddies want to see their pals
again, and at a Division Reunion it is the most likely place
where they might meet.

At the Reunions, we do have a greal time . .
fellowship.

. fun and

Accidents Do Happen

Last March 15, a Thursday, our Membership Chairman
was taking his usual walk from his home to the Post Office, or
town, as he usually does, but tripped on a snow fence and fell.

Yes, our own Clarence Marshall on a cold snowy day
tripped and fell over a snow fence which had been pushed over,
probably by a snow plow, the evening before.

The fall hospitalized him. Clarence suffered a broken hip
and an elbow. Clarence was in the hospital for a month and was
discharged on Easter Sunday, April 15th. He was staying with
friends but is coming along slowly. He is now walking without
any help, but his elbow is mending stowly.

He missed the Tri-State Spring Weekend, but plans to be
in Boston in August.

He is a little behind in his mail, so if you are expecting a
letter from Clarence, just be a little patient. His sister, Gladys,
is helping him some with his correspondence on the weekends.

If you wish to send Clarence a note or card, send them to
his home address: 101 Stephen Street, New Kensington, Pa.
15068.

We do wish him well, we can't afford to lose his services
to the Association. He makes for a good Membership Chairman,
and has been successful in increasing the number of members
on our Roster List each year.

Our Sunshine Lady Receives
Letter From Ernest W. Rowe

The following letter was recently sent to our Sunshine Lady,
Catherine E. Reynolds —

Dear Catherine:

Many thanks fcr the continuous flow of Birthday Cards to
the Rowe Family. It is a wonderfuly way to be remembered by
the 69th Division. “Your dedication is terrific.”

Enclosed is $5.00 for use, by you, for the “Marshall
Postage Fund.”

Don’t know when your Birthday is . . . nor whether the
Sunshine Lady sends hersell a card or not, but on behalf of the
Rowes . .. “Happy Birthday — whenever it is."

P.S.: Suggest you remove our three young adults from
your list . . . Karen, Barbara and Brian, as they no longer reside
at home and are scattered throughout the U.S. — California,
New Mexico and Rhode [siand.

E. W. Rowe, Co.-I, 273rd
Wilmington, Delaware



Edward V. Baron Writes
Regarding 69th Division Band

The following letter was written to Editor Earl Witzleb . . .

Dear Earl:

Receiving the Bulletin is quite nice. and I enjoy reading it,
[ have not. however. noticed any news ol anv of my former
Band Member Buddies. Perhaps I am the onlv one on vour
mailing list.

Farl, [ feel [ should send you my copy of the "History ol the
69th Division Band.” and refer vou to one of the members,
Eugene F. Gober, 39-Woodland Avenue. Keene. New Hamp-
shire. 03431.

Eugene sends Christmas cards to some of Lhe members,
and could be of help to you. I am enclosing a list his wife sent to
me in a Christmas card, 2 years ago.

James deMond was a University Professor in a Kansas
school, hefore his entry into the service. He played the Bara-
tone Horn, Trumpet and Violin in the band. He wrote the
“History Book of the 69th Division Band™ while we were in
Germany. [ helped set the type. All Band Members received 5
copies, plus some special service.

Earl, for all I know, this may be the only copy left. I sent a
Christmas card with a note to James deMond, to an address
which Gene sent me this past Christmas. Jim did not answer
my note. The address 1 have for James deMond is 3208
Fernway Drive, Hattieshurg, Mississippi 39401.

Perhaps vou would have hetter luck contacting Jim.

I plaved Clarinet in the Band, and wus sent to the 29th
Infantry Division Band, along with the other members who did
not have enough points to come home. 1 enjoyed the trips Lo
Denmark. etc.. as member of this Band. Returning home with
an Honorable Discharge. was the wonderment and the answer
of my prayers.

I had a good job. a Local 373 Perth Amboy Musician Unjon
Card. My wife. Betty, and I are now the proud grandparents of
7 Grandchildren.

Our children are happily married.

Little did I dream that the W. T. Grant Company, whom [
worked for. would, or could go bankrupt. Little did T dream I
would have to work so hard. for so little, at my age of 60 years.
Iam grateful though that T least I have a job.

I am a member of V.F.W. Post 2636 — Iselin, N.J., also
Pup Tent S.0.1.. 13 of the Military Order of the Coolies.

Earl, T never felt the conditions in our country would be
like they are now, and that some Vets would have it so rough in
their later vears.

Best Wishes. (o all the members of the 69th Division
Association. May God Bless all of vou.

Edward B. Baron

Edward V. Baron
106 Canal Street
Iselin, N.J. 08830

|Editor's Note: [ wish all your band mi mbers read your
letter, as it would he vice, in my way of thinking, to let the 69th

Band play a big part yn owr Reanions, starlting in Busion|,

Victor A. DeCarlo
of Uniontown, Pa. Writes

Two items which T thought you could mention in the
Bulletin.

While making arrangements for a funeral for a veteran, his
wife brought in the Honorable Dijscharge, for me to do her
Veteran benelit for her. He was a member of the 69th Division.
He had never heard of the Bulletin, or any of our activities. She
was very upsel, because he would have attended, or would
have been active had he known. He was very proud of his outfit
and talked ol it many times.

They were originally from Uniontown, Pa., and moved to
Elyria, Ohio. He died in Ohio, and she brought him home for
burial. His name and outfit is as follows:

T/5 Charles E. Rider, Jr. — Co. M, 273rd Inf. Regt.

Her address is, Mrs. Thelma Rider, 285 Hawthorn St.,
Elyria, Ohio 44035.

The other item I wish to inform you about is as follows:

[ took my basic in Blanding, Florida, with Doyle Osen. We
went overseas. After we got home, we always corresponded,
especially at the Christmas season. Doyle's wife, Mickey,
always did the writing.

Doyle was from Mitchell, South Dakota. They had five
children. Doyle was, for many years, with the J. C. Penny
Corp. Then they moved to Casper, Wyoming, than to Chey-
enne, Wyoming.

Over the years they always were going to make a trip to
the East Coast, and stop in for a visit, but that never material-
ized. I had been invited to the weddings of their children, and of
course could never make it. Also, was invited by their children
for Doyle and Mickey's 25th Wedding Anniversary.

About six months ago I received a Memorial Card, inform-
ing me that Doyle's wile, Mickey, had passed away. A month or
so later I decided to telephone him and during our conversation,
I mentioned that I had been to the Pittsburgh Reunion, last
August. Of course he let me know that he is also a former
member of the 69th Division. He had never discussed it. I also
was very surprised. Told him all about our Reunions and the
times thal we had attending them. He has never heard of the
69th Division Alumni Association. Please see that he gets a
Bulletin. He will try to make it to Boston.

Doyle Osen, Co.-L, 273 Inf., 840 Virginia Court, Cheyenne,
Wyoming, 82001.

Plaque Available

6014 0.8,
INFANTRY BIVISION

The ahove photograph is of our 8" x 10" Plaque, which is
available Tor $21.95.

I vou are interested, contact National Headquarters lor
details.
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Former Members of
The 69th Infantry Division or
Attached Units Just Relocated

Edward Mitchell Robert J. Albert

562 Aritani Ave. Rt. 1

Teaneck, N.J. 07666 Rensselaer. N.Y. 12144

B-272 K-271

Herbert Wheeler Berton Becker

2728 McClane Dr. 9335 N. Kenneth

Doraville, Ga. 30340 Skokie. I1l. 60076

569 Sig. K-271

William O'Donovan, Sr. Raymond Turner

479 Ninth Ave. Pilot Knob State Park

Troy, N.Y. 12182 Rt. 1. Box 205

B-273 Forest City, lowa 50436

William T. Larkin A.T24

39 Greenfield Dr. Allan R. Darrow

Tonawanda, N.Y, 14150 R.D. 1, Box 201

L-272 Washington Crossing, Pa. 18977
273

Edwin F. Miller
6338 75th Place
Middle Village, N.Y. 11379

Lawrence J. Giust
1521 33rd St., S.W.

L-272 Canton, Ohio 44706
James M. Postle B-880

39 Orchard Dr. Boyuard M. Mikulic
Worthington, Ohio 43085 207 W. Wesiminster
L-272 Blue Springs, Mo. 64015
Norman C. Gibbs 273

35 Oakwood Hills Dr. John O. Loigren

East Islip, N.Y. 11730 5068 Cocoa Palm Way
G-271 Fair Oaks, Calif. 95628
John J. Salazar Med 272

2026 Bristow Herbert H. Sisson
Kansas City, Kan. 66103 1735 Crestwood Dr.
Med 272 Alexandria, Va. 22302
Stanley N. Young Med 272

233 Broadway James DeMond

New York, N.Y. 10007 3208 Fenway Dr.

272 Hattieshurg. Miss. 39401
Charles E. Tidd, Jr. 69th Div. Band

333 Old Trail

Baltimore, Md. 21212

AT-272

The Battle GoesOn. ..
Who is The Oldest Member
Of Our Association?

A letter written in rebuttal to the one which appeared in
our last Bulletin, from Earl F. Hunt.

Mr. Edmund L. Petersen, of Morris, 1Il., B-272, writes to
Joe Ewing Bayard, Towa, also of B-272.

I won again, I'm not the old man of the 69th. If you have
the address of Earl F. Hunt, send it to me. I would Jike to write
and tell him that I have never rolled the square cubes.
However, he is correct about the payday crap game in our
dayroom. Companies A and C came over to clean-up on B
Company.

One night one of our cooks, or K.P's, was hot. He could do
no wrong, and he knew it. He was very young and his Mother
needed help. So, he worked the boys over. Whenever he would
have $100 or $200. I would have him give it (o me. [ would take
It over to the Orderly Room. and give it Lo the Olficer-of-the-
Day. in his Mother's name, to be sent to her the next day.

He did have a big night and had a pockel full of receipts
with his Mother's name on them.

Without contributions from A and C Company, his take
would not have been verv great. I think I drew $10 per month
over the pay table. Most everyone at that time, in the Army,
was in the same fix.

Enclosed are copies of the Old Man Contest from the recent
Division Booklet. T will be looking forward to hearing from you
and getting Earl's address.

Still a Mystery

b

e Sl SUSSE.
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We ran this picture in our last Bulletin, asking for help in
identifying the men who appear in iL.. We got help all right,
from four different members of our Association . . . but all four
were different. Here is what we received.

Charles H. Pierson sent us this:

1st Squad, light machine gun section weapons platoon
Company E-272. Kneeling at left, is a fellow by the name of
Cameron. Behind the Russian, is a man named Sills. Kneeling
at center, holding the dog is myself. Kneeling at right, is
Ignieri. Leaning against the sign, is Al Roberts. Standing lar
right, is Skaggs.

Edwin S. Clay, Jr., passed this along:

Men in the photo are from Hqs. Co. 272, 1&R Platoon.
I{neeling at left. Charles Casgrain III. In center, Leonard
Brooks with dog. Man hehind Russian, Danny Decan. Standing
far right, Malcolm Crabtree. Can't identily the other two men.
Morton M. Vitriol sees it this way:

Third Platoon. Co. E-272. Kneeling at lecft. Chester
Yastrzemski, our Secretary. Center holding dog. Trvin
Schaeffer. Kneeling right. Potter. Lelt (o right in rear, Sgl.
Jolly, Formosaand Shores.

Terry Jonethis, last bul not least, writes:

[ believe this is the gang Trom C-273. [ am on fower right

knceling, and behind me is George Gardis,

|Editors Note: We know for sure that all four carx't be
right. My nod goes to My, Pierson because he came up with
numes for all siy men, and should be able to recogrize himsell.
Sof any more of you have any other ideas. or can verify any
one of these four, please write Nationel Headguarters).



From a Former Member
of the 69th Recon . ..

In the latest issue of the Bulletin, you indicated that copies
ol the 29th Inf. Division History may be available, if enough
intercst were generated.

Please include my name on your list wanting a copy. if Lhey
become available,

I was not a 20th member who transferred to the 69th. Just
the opposite. I was a trooper in the 69th Recon, who with about
50 others, transferred to the 29th Recon in June 1945. We
remained in the Bremen area until early in 1946, and were than
shipped to various and many locations until we found ourselves
in Camp Top lat at Antwerp, Belgium. From there it was the
good USA, and discharge. 1 actually received my discharge on
April Fool's Day, 1946, and they haven't called me back yet.

I was assigned to the 69th Recon in April 1944, after taking
basic in Camp Roberts, ASTP at City College. New York.
Airborne at Fort Bragg, and even a 30 day stint in the Air
Corps at Kessler Field, Miss.

After leaving Shelby, Recon was stationed in Camp Lops-
combe near Winchester, England. We shared the camp with
part of the 272nd. Then on Lo the Continent as the Division went
and the climax of the meeting with the Russjans at the Elbe.

For a time after the meeting, Recon served as an elite
escort for General Reinhardt. We escorted his M-20 Armored
Car and his stafl. and other brass to Torgau. We also served as
escort when Generals Hodges and Bradley made their visits to
Torgau to exchange toasts and presents with the Russian
Commanders.

During part of May and June of 1945, Recon was located in
Naumberg and Bad Kosen, Germany, which we pretty well ran
things our way with a "little” help from a MG detachment. At a
later date this area was turned over Lo the Russians.

I have been able to visit and be visited by several of my
Recon Buddies, but as yet have been unable to attend a Recon,
or Division Reunion. I keep thinking that mayhe next vear I'li
make it. As you no doubt know, Recon is having a Reunion this
year in Silver Springs. Maryland. the weekend prior to the
Division Reunion.

I have many vivid and never to be forgotten memories of
the fellows in the 69th, mainly of course ol the Recon. From the
exercises in the DeSota National Forest, and Shelby to the
Elbe. friends were made that will never be forgotten even
though we may never see them again.

As a lot of us no doubt are. I have become quite a WW TI
buff, and am alwavs happyv to he able to add to my lihrary,
especially of the European conllict. This is part of my reason lor
wantine a copy ol the 29th History.

You might say that I'm still involved with the Military. I
am emploved hy the Contractor Operator of an Army Ammu-
nition Plan(, which produces small arms ammunition. We
operate the plant for the Department of the Army. and of
course, Unele Samis our only customenr.

Quite by chance 1 found that another ol our employees is
aiso a veteran who put some time in with the 69th in Europe.
e apparently was attached to several different units in the
Division. and in May 1945, was serving with the 273rd. He had
some copies of the "Fighting 69th Sentinel,” and also a history
ol the 273rd. He has requested that 1 ask vou to send him an
application for membership in the 69th Association.

His name and address is: Boyuard M. Mikulic, 207 W,
Westminster, Blue Springs, Missouri 64015.

Please send him a membership application and add my
name to the list of those desiring a History of the 29th.

Siened: Harold 1. Gardner, 2928 Aason, Indenendence,
Missouri 61052

tagn T

From Wayne E. McGourty

Received the most recent issue of the Bulletin and it
produced some thinking. Went to my photo album and found
some photos that at my time of life, and state of health would be
of more benelit to the Association than to me.

T was originally assigned to the 69th, from Harmon Army
Hospital, Longview, Texas, per SO #248, Harmon General
Hospital, 27 Oct. 1943, My first assignment within the Division
was Co. G, 272nd. Had hardly setmy bags down when walking in
the Company Street, was Sgt. Virgil A. Chapek, Hutchinson,
Minn., who was in the 2nd Platoon of Co. B, 133rd, I had the 3rd
plat. He was wounded at Fondouk Pass same day as me. We
were returned to Z0T on same Hospital Ship, which was still a
trooper, the USAT Acadia. At any rate I'd also seen the Division
Chemical Warfare Office, Lt. Col. Stu Grummon, whom I'd
served with in the 133rd Reg., at Camp Claiborne, La., in 1941.
Through him I was assigned to Headquarters for duty with G-3,
per SO #152, dated 1 Nov. '43, so you can see my period in the
272nd was brief.

My duty with the G-3 was terminated by the advent of one
Major Conran. Vice Lt. Col. Fagg (I think), and I was sort of a
Christmas present to Major William Crossman, Div. Ord.
Officer, and one of the finest officers in the Division. Had the
pleasure of serving with Major Crossman and DOO until I was
rejected as not POR qualified.

Letter Orders were cut and I was reassigned to 2nd Army
Hgs. (G-3), Memphis, effective 6 June '44. However, Capt.
Pauzek, CO 769th Ord. Co., would not return me to Shelby in
time to make the EDCSA, and sure enough, by the time I
reached Shelby on June 8, they turned me down for POR
qualification. I figured they would, but also knowing the Army,
if I'd have been in Memphis, when this was discovered, I would
most likely have stayed with 2nd Army, or some local station
complement. At any rate, shortly after we returned from the
field I was reassigned to Kennedy General Hospital, Memphis,
per Letter Order, dated 22 Sept. '44.

Sorry, did not mean to get so lengthy about my tour of
duty with the 69th. While there, my duties in G-3 brought me in
daily contact with General Bolte (he later took command of my
old division, the 34th, in Italy). I visited him one or twice in the
Pentagon, and we did correspond some. Had the pleasure of
driving General Reinhardt during my duty with the DOO
since we had a 4X4 Command Car (w ‘flags that is), in which he
would troop the division at parade, and often time request I
return him to Division Headquarters, he generally rode up
front with me. By the way, I met him in 1940, when he was
commanding the 20th Infantry Regiment during the 4th Army
Maneuvers in August . . . The various orders I've cited above
also have many more names on them of members of the
Division movingin and out, and about the Division,

My intent was to send the enclosed photos for your use.
Names as [ can recail are on tive reverse of each photo. Perhaps
some day, time an¢ place will combine, and I can make a
Division Reunion. Although I spent some 11 months in the
Division, 1 do recall it vividly, as well as many anecdotes
concerning members thereof!



69th INFANTRY DIVISION ASSOCIATION 1979 BOSTON REUNION

The Boston Park Plaza Hotel
Arlington Street at Park Square
Boston, Massachusetts 02117

Toll Free Reservations Call: 800/225-2008 In Massachusetts Call: Area Code (617) 426-2000
Week of August 12 to 19, 1979 — Main Attractions - August 15 to 19, 1979

[Tear Here and Mail]

For Room Reservations Mail To:
The Boston Park Plaza Hotel
¢/o Reservation Department
Arlington Street at Park Square
Boston, Massachusetts 02117

Room Rates Are:

Singles — $30.00
Doubles — $32.00
Twins — $32.00
One Bedroom Suite — $100.00
Two Bedroom Suite — $150.00
Massachusetts Hotel Tax 5.7%

I/we plan to arrive: Depart:
Sunday, August 12
Monday. August 13
Tuesday, August 14
Wednesday, August 15
Thursday, August 16
Friday, August 17
Saturday, August 18

Number in our party will be: Adults Children

Check-in Time is After 2:00 P.M. and Check-out Time Prior to 1:00 P.M.
I/we would like tohave _______room(s) at the 69th Infantry Division Rates.
Please Mail Confirmation To:

Name

Address

City/State/Zip

|Tear Here and Mail)
Make Reservatlons Now For 1979 Boston Reunion

[Tear Here and Mﬂzl]

For Reunion Reservations Mail To:
Stanley Olszewski
212 McClintock Street
New Britain, Connecticut 06053

I/we plan to be at the Boston Park Plaza Hotel for the 1979 Reunion and plan to attend the following activities . . . so count on me/us.

Name

Address

City/State/Zip

Sunday. August 12 -
Monday, August 13 —
Tuesday, August 14 -
Wednesday. August 15
Thuraday, August 16

Early Arrivals — On Your Own

Early Arrivals — On Your Own

Early Arrivals — On Your Own

Night Baseball Game (Boston Red Sox vs Minnesota)

Early Bird — Reception — Cash Bar — 6:00 P.M
Buffet Dinner — 7:00 P.M. — $12.50
(Hungarian Paprika Goulasch — Boston Baked Scrod)

Board Meeting — 3:00 P.M.

PX Beer Party — Reception (Cash Bar) — 9:00 P.M.
(Dinner on your own — Good evening for groups Lo have their
get-together dinners)

General Meetings — (Men and Ladies' — 10:00 A.M.

MEMORIAL SERVICE — Monument Park — 1:00 P.M.

£ Banquet Dinner Dance — 7:00 P.M. — $16.00

‘ {Boneless Breast of Chicken. Cordon Bleu!

Note: All priccs are per person — Registration fee will be $2.50 per person, which includes your tivket
for PX Beer Parly night.

|
pomnon

Friday, August 17

[

Saturday, August 18 —

100

29819;1'3‘10“ will begin on Wednesday at 10:00 A.M. until 1:30 P.M., and continue each of the following davs: Thursday. Friday and
aturday
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BOSTON
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Hotel, Towers & Motor Inn
Adjoining The Statler Office Building

Overlooking The Public Gardens
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Right in the heart of Boston, the Boston Park Plaza is convenient to most sight-
seeing attractions, the buml. ss district, nighttinw entertamment, and is only a
I0-minute drive from Logan Intermational | Arrport. Free airport 'mmusme service.

10. Faneudl Hall

11. Back Bay
Railroad Station

12. Cambridge

1. Boston Park Plaza
Hotel

2. Copley Sauare Hotel

3. The Lenox Hotel

4. Saks Fifth Avenue

Lord & Taylor
Hancock Tower
Fermoay Park
Beacon Hill

9. Governnent Center

N

=3

Toll 'ree Reservations

800-225-2008

In Massachusetts call (617) - 426-2000
or Call Hilton Reservation Service or Your Travel Agent

PARKING
INFORMATION

FREE PARKING FOR REGISTERED GUESTS

The MOTOR MART GARAGE is located directly behind the

Hotel.

1. Unload luggage at Hotel BEFORE parking in garage.

2. Enter Hotel from Motor Entrance or Park Square.
(Providence Street).

3. Bring ticket to Hotel Cashier for validation on checkout
only.

4. IN & OUT PRIVILEGE: Have ticket validated by Hotel
REGISTRATION DESK and present it to the GARAGE
CASHIER. They will charge guest $1.00 for each In &
out.

**+* LOCK YOUR CAR ****

All luggage, personal items, etc., should be removed from

car. Hotel and Parking Garage are not responsible for loss of

any items.

VALET PARKING js available by calling:

Main Entrance — Ext 375
Motor Entrance — Ext 377
Bell Captain — Ext 291
Dial "8” from room

A $1.00 charge for service will be added to your account for
each delivery.

BOSTON
COMMON

MOTOR

MART
GARAGE

BOSTON
PUBLIC
GAROENS
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Former Members of Service Co. 271

Navy Buas in front of Red Cross Club, Bremen.

W. 0. Ethan Purdue, Sgt. Cunningham. Senosk, Kipper, Pilfold and Abernathy,

Berlin, Germany.

[First Row]: Orris, Unknown and Wingrofski. T/5 Brown, T/Sgt. Bishop, Sgt. MeGourty and Unknown.
[Second Row): Courtier, Brown and Findeisen. [Photo furnished by Wayne McGourty. 769 Ord. {LM].
|Photu furnished by Wayne McGourty. 769 Ord. |LM).

Andrews, Kelly and Potter. Cpl. Georpe Kelly.

[Photos of Ser. Co. 271, furnished by Mrs. Charles Potter]
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Last Round for 1978 Pittsburgh Reunion

Note: The photos shown below, courtesy
of William Matlach, Co. E, 273rd Inf..
Srom West Islip, New York.

724th Field Artillery. The man at extreme right is
Denman Ayres, who missed the 1977 Reunion due to
undergoing open heart surgery.

Miscellaneous group, perhaps Div. Hq. It includes

Registration desk at Pittsburgh. [Left to Right]:
several from Arizona.

Dorothy Witzleb, Marion Shadle, Lottie Herring and
Robert Ellis.

General Bolte with Ann Reinhardt Colorguard at the Memorial Ceremony. Co. E-273: |Left to Right): Lucille and
Stevenson {General Reinhardt's daugh- Glenn Vanderlaan, in lull Scots regalia, Frank Dionne, Jane and Rill Matlach,
ter), and Ted Snyder (D-271), who can provides music.

Dave Dunlap (Company Commander],

still wear his original G.I. jacket. Ted's I'red Huston, Dot and Earl Witzleh.

son s one of this year's Scholarship

winners. Page 12



69th Infantry Division
Combat Record

Listed below are some facts about the 69th Infantry
Division in combat, which perhaps many of you never knew.
True, you served with the Division, but things moved so fast
that there was no time to keep records. Most of these facts were
compiled after VE Day.

69th Box Score

Distance covered in combat . ....... ... . .. 400 Miles
Towns captured. . ... .... More than 1000, including

the great city of Leipzig
German prisonerstaken..................... 35,000
Allied prisonersireed................... over 26,500
Foreign slaves liberated . . .. .. ... ... Many thousands

In addition the 69th overran one-third of the Nazi's
toxic gas supply.

On March 27, 1945, troops from the 69th Division stormed
and captured Fort Ehrenbreitstein, which symbolized a victor-
ious re-entry by American Troops into Germany. On April 6,
1945, a special Army Day Ceremony, attended by General
Omar Bradley, during which the American Flag was raised
over the Fort. It was the same flag that had been lowered from
the Fort in January 1923, when the last troops from World War
I departed. The flag was flown in from Washington, for the
special occasion.

On across Germany the 69th swept until the final link-up at
three separate points on the Elbe, with the Soviets. In May of
1945, on the second anniversary of the 69th Division, congratu-
latory letters were received {from several of the Army’s leading
Generals, including General Dwight Eisenhower and General
Omar Bradley. The 69th Division had done more than its share
for the cause of freedom.

[Editor’s Note: We are grateful to the widow of “Juggy”
Powers, [H&S 879], who furnished us with a copy of the “The
Fighting 69th Sentinel” dated May 15, 1945, from which the
above information was taken).

Letters Regarding Reunions

The following letter was received from Robert W. Mottaz, 4546
Toyon Road, Riverside, CA 92504.

My wife Ingre and I made so many f{riends at the last
Reunion in Pittsburgh, that they’re too numerous to count.
Friends like James Stankovich and his son, the Gaylords, the
John Supranos, and so many, many others. I thought I would
write this note to jet them know how happy they made us feel.

While in Pittsburgh, and noting how few there were from
Fox Co. 273, I thought that I would copy every name on the 273
Roster, and write to each one to see il I could get them to join
us this vear. There were about thirty names on the list . . . but I
wrote to each and every one. I told them about the good time
we all had in Pittsburgh, and told them that we could have just
as good a time in Boston in 1979.

I received only one reply from my efforts, and thalt was
from (Lt.) Archibald Farrar. He said that he had attended a
meeting on an earlier occasion, and that the memories of those
days “over there” were too much, and so he declined my
invitation. He sent his apology. however.

I certainly wish that others would join us though. Sure it is
painful sometimes when you think of a close Buddy getling it,
but then no one ever said that it was going Lo be easy. I know,
hecause I had to write a letter to one ol my Buddy's wife, after
he was killed, and that sure isn't an easy thing to do. But, I'm
glad because I could put that personal touch init.

Now about the Reunions themselves. T wish that I could
have known about them long ago. because I would have joined
right away. [ have never enjoyved anything so much as these
gatherings. Tothose of you who were so close last year, a special
hello, and we'll see you in Boston.
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The following letter was received from Jake Stark.
Dear Earl:

A little note to let you know that we sure were glad to see
you again. We sure had a great time last year in Pittsburgh,
thanks to all of you. Please say hello to George and wife. Also,
thanks a million for traveling so far to come to one of our
get-togethers. Hope you had a nice trip home.

Co.-H 273rd Infantry had its biggest Reunion since Atlantic

City when 10 Co.-H men attended.

At the Pittsburgh Reunion
John Adams, Jr., Rockingham, N.C.
. Samuel Grubbs, Allison Park, Pa.
George Bogdowiesz, Bridgeville, Pa.
Joseph Roznar, West Hartford, Conn.
Charles Leskus, Bethel Park, Pa.
Michael Masullo, Pittsburgh, Pa.
Russ Keyser, (Former Lt.), Pittsburgh, Pa.
Homer Kemp, McKeesport, Pa.
Ray Szkudlarek, Toledo, Obio
Jake Stark, Jr., Steelton, Pa.
Ray Szkudlarek and myself have attended the last 10
Reunions and we do not want to miss anymore.
Adams, Bogdowiesz, Lekus, Keyster and Kemp at the 1st
Reunion and haven't seen since 1945.
Grubb and Masullo, we saw at Pittsburgh Reunion 11
years ago.
Roznar we saw at the Reunion in New Haven, Conn.
Hope to see more Co.-H men in Boston. Szkudlarek and I
will be there.

S©®ND AW~

—

Division Association
Chapter (Group) Meetings
Across the United States

ARIZONA — WESTERN UNITED STATES GROUP

Leonard C. Halpenny writes:

A luncheon meeting of Western 69er’s was held in Tucson,
on Armed Forces Day, May 19, at the Iron Mask Restaurant. in
spite of the gasoline shortage, the following were able to
attend:

Bob Myers, Division HQ, Sun City

Mr. & Mrs. Bob Ellis, A-271, Tucson

Mr. & Mrs. John Havey, First Bn.-273, Phoenix

Frank Campaigne, B-271, Sun City

Mr. & Mrs. Louis DelLao, Cannon Co.-273, Safford

Mr. & Mrs. David Delorey, Anti-Tank Co.-273, Scottsdale

Mr. & Mrs. Gene Edminster, B-271, Tucson

Mr. & Mrs. Edward Gildoer, Service Co.-272, California

Mr. & Mrs. Chuck Griffin, H&S Co.-269, Scottsdale

Mr. & Mrs. Len Halpenny, H&S Co.-269, Tucson

Mr. & Mrs. William Ruebsamen, A Bn.-724, Phoenix

Victor Woo, Division QM, San Francisco

Bob Myers brought us up-to-date on plans for the Boston
Reunion, and the New Orleans Reunion. After lunch we all sat
and gossiped until 4:00 o'clock. We all agreed to continue with
the Regional get-togethers on a once-a-year basis, alternating
between Phoenix and Tucson.

We hope to spread the word even more widely for subse-
quent meetings and find more 63er’s in the West.

(Editor's Note: Sounds like you had a great day. Sorry Dot
and I couldn't be there, but our hearts and frame of mind were
with you Western friends. Hopefully, you will get more mem-
bers from other areas, and be able to spread out from the
Phoenix - Tucson area . . . possibly to neighboring states such
as Texas, New Mexico, Utah, California, etc. Chris Fox from El
Paso, Texas, should take notc. I am sure he would be a good
memberand nol too far away, either].



CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA BRANCH

QOur group enjoyed our Annual Spring Dinner Meeting.
Saturday. April 21st, at the "Villa Leo™ in New Cumberland.
We certainly enjoyed an evening of fun and lellowship.

There were 18 in attendance. The Ilollowing persons
attended:

Sam & Helen Talley

Harold & Lou Hoover

Jake & Viola Stark

Bill & Betty Foster

Paul McCombs & wife Margie -

Auxiliary)

We welcomed two newcomers into our group. Carl and
Bernice Macknair of McClure, Pa., and Robert and Helen Baer
of Leesport. Pa.

We were honored to have two couples as our guests. [rom
the Tri-State Group. George and Vickie Gallagher from Beaver,
Pa.. and Earl and Dorothy Witzleb from Champion. Pa. Earl is
our Treasurer of the 69th Division. He is also Co-Egitor ol our
Bulletin.

After enjoying a fine dinner, Witzlebs and Gallaghers
visited with the Fosters, and also enjoyed a Sunday morning
breakfast with them.

Our plans for the future include a pienic in July. Many of
our members are planning on attending the Annual Reunion in
Boston. Hope to see all of you there.

We would certainly hope that more of you 69er’s would join
us in our activities in Central Pennsylvania.

The Gallaghers and Witzlebs also had a tour of Bill Foster's
Shop in New Cumberland.

|Editor’s Note: Dot and I along with George and Vickie
Gallagher enjoyed our short stay with the Central Penn-
sylvania friends. Our weekend was a good one, weather wise,
and thankful that Three Mile Island didn't act-up again. You
know we were only about seven miles away.

Our afternoon tour by Mr. Bill was most enjoyable, going
by the island, taking a look at the stacks, and the stop-over at
the Host Inn. This would make an excellent Reunion Sitc for
your group to bring up al the General Meeting. With tts 500
rooms, located in s suburban area |which we go for), just a
couple miles off the Pennsylvania Turnpike, near Middletown
International Airport, with direct jlights from all over the
United States. A greal tour area of the Dutch Country and
Gellysburg, and the Inn had all the conveniences we look for:
swimming pool, tennis courts, several lounges, golf course,
ete., which make for a good spol to kold a Reunion.

Do let us know: your schedule of events for a year ahead, so
that we can publish it, with the hopes of gelling more new
members Interested in your group. Note the Schedule of
Events of the Tri-State Group.

You did have your share of 69th Staff Members at your
Spring Dinner, in the person of: Margic McCombs, Auriliary
President: myself, Earl Witzleb, Jr., Treasurer: George
Gallagher, Director: Jacob Stark, Director, and Howard
Hoover, Divector.

TRI-STATE |PITTSBURGH] GROUP
Western Pennsylvania and Eastern Ohio
Western Maryvland and Northern West Virginia

{President of the Ladies’

Headquarters — Box 69, Champion, Pennsylvania 15622
Telephone — (412) 4553-2901 (Evenings and Weekends)
Victor A. DeCarlo. Uniontown, Pennsylvania — Chairman
ofour Spring Weekend — writes:

Finally have a chance to write vou as I promised. Have
been busy ever since I last saw vou. [ have a visitation going on
now. [ just came back in the office to get this information out Lo
vou. Tt will be in bits and piceces, but T do hope it all falls into
place and makes sense.

Needless tosav, Ienjoved the weekend as much as anyone.
I Xnow that I was tied-up (o a point. but T am very accustomed
to doing things that way. Everviime I have plans, [ can be sure
that 1 will be busv. if [ did not get busy, I would think that
something was wrong. A< ] <uid. Tenjoved evervone's company.
I am just sorry that we did not have more of a turn-out, but I
had, however, telephoned evervone who was on the list which
vou sent me.

Attending in Uniontown:

Earl & Dorothy Witzleb, Champion, Pa.

Victor A. DeCarlo, Uniontown, Pa.

George & Vickie Gallagher. Beaver, Pa.

Fred & Eunice Huston, Wellsville, Ohio

John & Marie Suprano, New Kensinglon, Pa.

Paul & Marian Shadle, Ncw Kensington, Pa.

Milt & Dorothy Lutes, Pittsburgh. Pa.

Joseph & Zola George. Jr.. Pittshurgh, Pa.

Enrico & Ann D'Angelo, Saltshurg, Pa.

Peter & Helen Garstecki, Untontown, Pa.

Frank Lucei, Republic, Pa.

Mr. & Mrs. John H. Gideon, Carmichaels, Pa. [The couple

was at the bar and joined us later at the table).

Lawrence J. Giust, Canton, Ohio |He met the Gidenns and

and also later, joined us al the lable].

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Johns — [Daughter and Son-in-law of the

D'Angelos, who joined us for the trmp to Falhng
Waters, and Ohiopyle Falls).

I'm almosl sure that is the rundown on everyone. I hope I
did not. leave anyone out.

I am sure that you know that the Newmans were Lo join us
jor Falling Waters, butl had Lo change their plans, for business
reasons. They got busy and just could not swing it. They
telephoned me, and told me to tell everyone hello, with regrets
for not being able to see us. Newmans are from Grantsville,
Maryland.

Thank you lor the beautiful card. We will have to gel
together again soon, but not for a $16.00 Chicken Dinner.

I am going to try to get Lo Boston . . . will do my best.

Kk sk ok ok ok ok ok ok K Ak

Marie and John Suprano write:

Sure was a pleasant weekend for us in Uniontown. Thanks
for all vour wovrk. T know vou two do work hard for the
Pittsburgh Group. Of course. il it wasn't for vou we would not
have had sueh a pleasant weekend, because for many vears no
one cver did athing,

The Warren Kunkles from Fort Wavne, Indiana, called the
DeAngelos on Sunday night. Lo say the reason they could not
make it was that their daughter had a special test to take,
otherwise they would have been there. They have made their
reservations for the Boston Reunion ... and do thank vou.

[ would like 1o thank both Earl and Clarence for suchk a
ereat job they are doing on our Bulletin. Clarence has really
heen concerned about getting the Bulletin out, even with him
being as bad olf as he has been, due to his accident, We sure did
miss him at our Pittsburgh Spring Weekend. We want to thank
Vie DeCarlo tor such a great time, and the great job he did . . .
the trip Lo Fallingwaters and Ohiopyle. A greater host we could
never find . . . and that beautiful. delicious dinner which Vie
had for us before our departure. He is veally a dear and would
make a great President for the Association, someday.

Thank vou for the picture of myself, Jim Ligauri and Jim
Stonkanich. in our last Bulletin, as that was our first time to
meet in 35 vears, I <aw Jim at the last Pittsburgh Reunion 10
YOars ago.

|Editar's Note: What o weekend, which, T know we all
erjoyged very much, plus the fued that @ went all too fust for us

foreren say r,lmn/—r‘win S .. oanly see yowal the weat ane!



If you readers of this issue of the Bulletin noticed, one of

our farthful members wasn't with us, in the person of, Clarence
Marshall. Clarence me! with an accident in March, and s still
recovering. I am sure hewill be at our next Fall Weekend, plus
the Boston Reunion in Augusi.

I must say for all of us, to Vic, that it was a well planned
weekend, which will rival any of our Friday to Sunday National
Reunions of the §0°s and 60's. Thanks loads, Vic! Might I just
give a run-down of our weekend to all our readers.

We gathered Friday evening around the dinner hour, with
some of the members having dinni rat the Inn, while others had
eaten earber. Qur headyuarters was the Mt. Vernon Inn in
Uniontown, and we did have "4 Barrel of Fun™ al our Spring
Weekend. We did run a litle behind schedule with the shop-
ping trip gelting on the way at 8:00 P.M. We men started our
Chit-Chat, taking over a corner of the Inn, and then joined later
by theladies, shurtly ajter 10:00 P.M. Interesting discussions of
the Division Associalion, and our country, the United Stales,
were discussed over a few drinks, lasting into the wee hours of
the morning.

Saturday morning found me sleeping late, while others
went back to Unlontown Mall, and still others went sight-
seeing. Some just relared, and had an early lunich, getting
ready for our afternoon activities.

At 1:00 P.M.. Victor DeCarlo led the car pool to Ohiopyle
Falls, where a picture taking session of the scenic area fook
place. We then left for Fallingwalers, for a tour of that home
and arca. Arriving back al headqguariers late, we had to hurry
to get ready for the Dinner Banquet. A cocktall hour and a
perfect dinner of Prime Rib was ¢njoyed by all. Qur business
meeling followed wilh most everyone saying they will make
Boston, but don't approve of the Banquet Dinner of Chicken. In
the discussion of the New Orleans Reunion for 1980, most
Pittsburgers’ prefer the Airport Hilton over the Marriotl.
Many would like to go back West soon, to either Arzona, at
Mountain Shadows, or Colorado. at Colorado Springs, or
Denver. We also have been told that the Air Force Academy,
during the summer, can be used for Military oryganizations.
Most all also approved of a Reunion in the future at the Host
TIun, in Central Pennsylvana.

Everyone was brought up-to-date on Clarence Marshall,
whom we missed . . . this was the first time Clarence had ever
been absent from any of our functions.

Members were reminded of our Fall Weekend in Pitts-
burgh, November 2, 3 and 4, with details incomplete at the
present lime. Fall functions haven't been released yet in the
Pittsburgh area, plus we probably will add a trip to one of our
Veteran's Hospilals on this same weekend. Indications are that
we have our headguarters at the Sheraton South on Route 19,
South. A letter will be mailed to members, as well as a schedule
of evenis in the next Bulletin.

For our Spring Banquet Weekend in 1980, on May 2, 3, and
4, we will have Co-hosts. Fred and Eunice Huston, and George
and Vickie Gallagher will handle it all. They plan a border line
headquariers near Ohio and Pennsylvania, in hopcs of getting
many Ohio members, plus Pennsylvanian and West Virginia
members. The y have plans for a night at the Race Track at
Waterford Doans. Chester. West Virginia. We believe in
moving around. so as to get te all areas of our members.

The orchestra started to play, so our meting ended with
dancing and fellowship following.

Sunday morming found some of our members going (o
"}_lu*ch, as most members should do, while others took in more
sight seeing, going to Fort Necessity Battlefield and Braddocks
Grave, which arc located in the same area.

We broke camp at Mi. Vernon Inn, took the city of
Uniontown, and captured the DeCarlo Mansion. A little re-
organization, and the group took-off for the State Music Hall to
hear Don Wrlliams, a Lop country western male singer. Return-
mg to the DeCarlo Mansion, we all sat down to a Spaghetti
Dinner, DeCarlo Style. We missed Lottie and Chuck Hering
from Wilmington, North Carolina, as well as the Wairren
Kunkle's from Fort Wayne, Indiana, who would have been
newcomers to our Tri-State Group.

So you see, the Tri-State Group welcomes all 69er mem-
bers, no matier where you live in the country, or world. No
good-bye's were given, just “See you in Boston in August, and
Pittsburgh in November.”

Richard Bell
Watertown, South Dakota
Writes . . .

Greetings, from the “Land of the Sioux." I really enjoy the
69th Bulletin. After the war, I returned home to South Dakota,
and have been in the printing business ever since. For 6 years |
owned a smal) weekly newspaper. Now, I work for a commer-
cial printing plant, doing color separating, and making plates
for full-color printing. and operate color cameras for the
Graphie Arts,

My old company, Co.-D, 272nd, has a Reunion every two
years, and [ have been to two of them. Next summer we meet
in Chicago.

I am sending along two pictures, if you would like to put
them in the Bulletin. One is myself, sitling in my jeep, in the
railroad yards at Weisenfels. The other picture is of D Com-
pany drivers, pictured in the Eifel, almost on the German-
Belgian border.

The guys are: Jim Steel, Jim Waugh, Wilbur Shields,
LaComb, Nelson, Ted Jupkins, Bell (mysell), Ray Evans,
Adams, and the bottom guy is Dillon.
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About a vear and a half ago, I had a heart attack, and was
off work for 2 months. [ have recovered pretty well, although I
certainly do not have the stamina I used to have. It makes a
person think about his more youthful days, and Camp Shelby,
when we were relly in good shape.

Those pictures of the 777 Tank Battalion, in the last
Bulletin, were great. I was one ol the jeep drivers on the
motorized point that night we started through the woods. east
of Kassel, and ran into the German tanks. and our tanks and
TDs moved up to help us out, on the road to Witzenhausen. It
sure was noisy around our point for a while. It got so dark. the
rifle companies moved past us, and kept up the advance on foot,
after our tank destroyers forced the German tanks back.

Keep up the good work on the Bulletin.

Richard W. Bell, 120 6th Street. S.F.., Watertown, South
Dakota 57201.

[Editor's Note: Sure was nice receiving your letter which
makes good news for our Bulletin, and makes me want to ask a
question or two.

Nice that Company D 272nd has your owwn Reunion and will
be in Chicago this summer. If you fellows would kecp in touch
with me, we could publish all your news which goes out to about
4,700 members. It may make your group grow, since we have
80 of your members on our Roster. Possibly you and your other
Buddies have member numes we don'l have, so send your list
on to me so that I can check them out. I'll be happy to return
your list, or send me a copy of it.

Why don't you fellows plan to come to a National Reunion
in full force, to make our crowd a little larger, so that we might
have fun and fellowship together?

Presently Headquarters, Engineers, 661 T.D.’s, Company
G 271st, the Field Artillery boys, and many others make up our
happy gang. This year we meet in Boston, Massachusetts, at
the Park Plaza Holel, and nert year we meet in New Orleans.
Try us once, and you'll return to many more Reunions. I am
sure. Pittsburgh Reunion was really great last year, and a good
Reunion for first-timers.

Board of Directors Meeting
May 20, 1979

The Board of Directors meeting was held on May 20, 1979,
al 1:50 P.M., at the Marriott Hotel, Stamford, Connecticut.
Present were: President, John Moriarty; Secretary, Chet
Yastrzemski; Past Presidents, Bill Matlach, Sam Wooll, Stan
Olszewski, Jerry Rodelli, Irfin Sarafan and Ray Fahrner.

The meeting was called by President Moriarty, for the
purpose of discussing the Scholarship Applications for 1979,
and for discussion and exchange of ideas by the Board Members
on items of importance which face the Association.

William Matlach stated thal he would send. or deliver, the
Histories of the 69th, to Clarence Marshall. Clarence is recover-
ing from injuries sustained by a fall, and is limited in his
activities.

Letters were read from Earl Witzleb, Paul Shadle and
others, giving their thoughts and ideas for the betterment of
the Association. Ideas were discussed by Board Members, and
the hope for all was that we pull together to strengthen and
perpetuate the 69th.

The plans Tor the Bosion Reunion were given by Stan
Olszewski, which included room rates, food. Farly Bivd Bulfed,
transportation. hospitality room, cte.

Stan Olszewski. and commiitee. checked out the different
hotels in New Orleans, for the 1980 Reunion, and stated their
final choice would be at the Marriott Hotel. Room rates would
he $44.00 [ov either a single. double. (riple or quad. Discussion
by the members on the Reunion site with all merits being taken
into consideration. Motion made by Rav Fahrner. seconded by
Jerry Rodellj. that President Moriarty be authorized Lo sign a
contract with the Marriott Hotel. All in favor, and so carried.
Future sites o be discussed ai the Amual Reunion with
members present.,

Bill Matlach was in touch with Sherm Lawrence. who
advises we are still a bon-a-lide incarporated non profit organi-
zation. Irv Sarafan Lo contact Sof Rosenblitt o obtain previous
minutes so that any changes in the past can be revised and
hrought up to date. and presented to the membership. Presi-
dent Moriarty to appoint committec to study Constitution and
By-Laws,

President Moriariv stated that the nomination committee
shall consist ol a minimun ol live members: one each from 271
Reg.. 272 Res.. 273 Reg.. Division Artillery. and from Division
Special Troops and Attached Units.

Bill Matlach stated the Scholarship Committee consists of
President. Fxecutive Vice President and Past Presidents. A
proposed Amendment on eligibility for Scholarship was discus-
sed, and shall be published in the Bulletin.

Motion was made by Jerry Rodelli. and scconded by Ray
Fahrner, that luneh bill be paid by the Association. All'in favor.
and so carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 4:30 P.M.

Respectfuiiyv submitted,
Chester Yastrzemski
Secretary

Scholarship Fund

As most of you know. the 69th Infantry Division Associa-
tion maintains a Welfare and Scholarship Fund which is used to
grant Scholarship Awards competitively, 1o omstanding
students about to graduate from high school. before continuing
in college. technical school, school of nursing or other advanced
studies. Currently the award has been 3130 per vear for a total
of up to $600. assuming the studeat continues studies {or four
vears.

In response 1o inquiries from several members, the lollow -
ing is the test ol the Trust Agreement which provides for the
control and management ol the awards:

This Trust Agreement made this 3rd day ol August, 1966,
by and between the 69th INFANTRY DIVISION ASSOCTA-
TION, INC.. a New York membership eorporation with its
principal office at 19 Barberry Road, West Islip. New York.
hereinalter referred to ax Settler and the President. Fxecutive
Vice President, Treasurer and all past presidents of the said
G9th Infantry Division Association. Ine.. hereinafter indivi-
dually and jointly veferved to as Trustees.

WIIERFEAS the Scttler hax established a Wellare and
Scholarship Fund for its members, and wives, and children ot
its members, and widows, and chiidren of deceased members.
and

WITEREFAS iU is the intention of this Trust Agreement
1o set up all funds now or hereafter earmarked for welfare and
scholarship purposes, and

WHEREFAN it is the intention ol the Settler to give honor
o its comrades in arms. and wives, widows and children ol its
comrades in arms and to help when necessary, and 1o extend al
all times o recognized seholars o <um ol money in appreciation
of those students” seholarship.



NOW., THEREFORE,

1. The Settler does hereby set apart from its general funds
the sum of $3,391.44 in its Wellare and Scholarship Fund into
which shall be deposited all funds heretofore received and
hereaiter to be received by the Settler without co-mingling
with other funds of the Settler.

2. That the Welfare and Scholarship Funds shall not be
drawn except on order of any Lwo of the Trustees and in such
amounts as the Trustees en banc shall determine.

3. In no event shall more than $50.00 be expended on
behalf of any one member of the Settler or any wife, widow or
child of any member of the Settler without the written approval
ol the Board of Directors of the Settler.

4. That the Trustees shall in their discretion at a meeting
called for such purposet set up scholarships for the children of
members or of deceased members of the Settler, all in accord-
ance with such plans and formula as they may develop but in no
event is there to be expended in any one year more than 20% of
the total funds held at the beginning of that year without the
prior written approval of the Board of Directors of the Settler.

5. Annual accountings shall be made to the Settler of all
moneys received and expended.

6. The President, Executive Vice President, Treasurer
and all ol the Past Presidents of the Settler shall be the
Trustees, and at least five of the Trustees then living shall be
necessary as a quorum for any meeting.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have set
their hand, and seals, the date and year first above written.

69th INFANTRY DIVISION ASSOCIATION, INC.
By: Harold M. Starry, President

Attested:

By: Sol Rosenblitt, Secretary

E.F.Reinhardt

Hyman E. Goldstein-

Lester J. Milich

Harold M. Starry

Loar L. Quickle

Sol Rosenblitt

For further information, or for applications for the 1980
award selection, write to our Scholarship Committee Chairman:

William Matlach

19 Barberry Road

West Islip, N.Y. 11795

Communication Schedule

September 28, 1979
First Dues Notice should be in the mail to all members.
October 6, 1979

Deadline for news for Bulletin number | Volume 33
September — October — November — December, 1979

January 11, 1980
Second Dues Notice should be in the mail to all members
(If you paid your dues on the First Notice, ignore this one)
January 12, 1980
Deadline for news for Bulletin Number 2 Volume 33
January — February — March — April, 1980
May 3, 1980
Deadline for news for Bulletin Number 3 Volume 33
May — June — July — August, 1980
NOTE: Bulletins should be in the mail to all members one
month lo six weeks after the news deadline.

Army Sergeants Association

The Army Sergeants Association {TASA), represents all
U.S. Army enlisted personnel, has been founded with Head-
quarters in the Washington, D.C. area. TASA is a patriotic,
nonprofit organization for the Aective, Reserve, National Guard
Soldiers and Retirees. Its purposes are to assist in maintaining a
strong national defense, to secure publie recognition of the vital
contribution the enlisted corps makes to the nation's security,
angd to improve the quality of life for soldiers and their families.

From its Washington base, TASA represents enlisted
interests at the seat of government and keeps its members
informed of developments affecting them. Although not a
“gimme" organization, it will work to prevent erosion of earned
benefits and to help in overcoming inequities.

Unlike the Air Force which has the 120,000 member Air
Force Sergeants Association (AFSA), the Army has no society
solely to represent its enlisted persons.

The Army Sergeants Association will have chapters at
Army installations throughout the world, and will offer benefit
programs on a nonprofit basis in an effort to save members
money. Like AFSA, operating expenses will be met from dues
only.

Persons joining TASA in its first year will be Charter
Members, paying twelve dollars Annual Dues. The dues for all
members will rise to fifteen dollars jn 1980.

For further information write the Army Sergeants
Association, Post Office Box 34930, Washington, D.C. 20034.

Pictured above are W. G. and Ann (Reinhardt)
Stevenson {rom North Vancouver, British Columbia,
Canada. They are shown holding their first Grand-
child, Mindy Crista. Both Grandparents were at our
1978 Pittsburgh Reunion. Ann is the daughter of
General Reinhardt.

Picture was sent in by Chris Fox (Texas). Texas was
General Reinhardt's home state. Chris hopes that the
69er’s have not forgotten him.
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Calendar of Coming Events

JULY, 1979 [Date Unknown]
Central Pennsylvania Branch Picnic
For information write:
Bill and Betty Foster
803 Elkwood Drive
New Cumberland, Pennsylvania 17070
Home Phone: (717) 774-2396
Office Phone: (717) 774-0870
JUNE — JULY — AUGUST, 1979 {Date Unknown|
Company D, 272 Infantry Reunion
Chicago, Illinois
For information write:
Richard W. Bell
120 6th Street, S.E.
Watertown, South Dakota 57201
AUGUST 12 to 19, 1979
69th Infantry Division Association Annual Reunion
Main Attractions: August 15to 19
Boston Park Plaza Hotel, Boston, Massachusetts
Send Room Reservatiouns to:
Boston Park Plaza Hotel
64 Arlington Street
Boston, Massachusetts 02117
Send Event Reservations to:
Stanley Olszewski
212 McClintock Street.
New Britain, Connecticut 06053
NOVEMBER 2, 3, 4, 1979
Tri-State Group — Fall Weekend
Sheraton Motor Inn - South
U.S. Route 19 — At Fort Couch Road
Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania
For information write:
Earl E. Witzleb, Jr.
P.O. Box 69
Champion, Pennsylvania 15622
Phone: (412) 455-2901 {Evenings and Weekends)
Details 1n next Bulletin.
Hopefully a trip and program to a Veteran's Hospital in
Pittsburgh. Some of the singers we had al Beer
Party Night, in Pittsburgh, will join us.

OCTOBER — NOVEMBER, 1979 (Date Unknown]
Central Pennsylvania Branch — Fall Banquet
For information write:

Bill and Betty Foster
803 Elkwood Drive
New Cumberland, Pennsylvania 17070

Home Phone: (717) 774-2396

Office Phone: (717) 774-0870

Bulletin necds more information on this.
APRIL — MAY, 1980 [Date Unknown]

661 Tank Destroyers Reunion

Pilgrimage back to Fort Hood

Austin, Texas

For information write:

William “Bill" Beswick

P.0O. Box 576

West Point, Virginia 23181

or

Robert L. Stone

3803 Eastledge Drive

Austin, Texas 78731

More information ne« ded om {his for the Bulletin.
MAY 2, 3, 4, 1980

Tri-State Spring Weekend

Border line of Ohio & Pennsylvania

Chairmen: Fred Huston and George Gallagher

Will featur: a trip to the Waterford Racc Track, Chester,

West Virgimu.

More details in future Bulletin and/or letter.
MAY, 1980

Arizona Group Dinner Banquet

More details in juture Bulletins and/or letter.
AUGUST 10 to 17, 1980

69th Infantry Division Association Annual Reunion
New Orleans, Louisanna

Details to follow after the Boston Reunion.
AUGUST 16 to 23, 1981
69th Infantry Division Association Annual Reunion
Site to be chosen in Boston.
AUGUST 15 to 22, 1982
69th Infantry Division Association Annual Reunion
Site to be discussed in Boston

|

Ray Wolthoff Writes . . .

Iregret to inform you of the passing of another 69'er. Max
Sallee, Co. M, 272 Inf., on April 19, 1979. I went to his funersl,
and my wife, and I, are still in contact with Ruth, Max's widow.

Max was formerly from Columbus, Ohio, but at the time of
his death he resided at 248 Laguna Ct., St. Augustine Shores.
Fla. 32084.

Max and I were in the same company, and attended a
number of Reunions. We also enjoyed visiting each other in
Florida.

My wife and T were in Pittsburgh last year and had a fine

time. Hope to see vou in Boston . . . The best to you and all
69er’s.

Main Street Corner, Bremen, Germiny.
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Reprints of
Regimental Histories Proposed

Qver the past several years. the Association has received
a number of requests for copies of “Trespass Against Them”,
A Story of the 271st Infantry Regiment and History of the
Battle Axe Regiment of the Fighting 69 (272d). Bolh of these
books were origina:ly published in Europe in 1945. The271st
book has 91 pages and no photos and the 272d history has
176 pages with a number of photos.

We have recently been contacted by The Battery Press
of Nashviile. Tennessee. a private publisher specializing in
World War Il unit history reprints. They have already re-
issued twenty unit histories and have a number of collectors
who support their program. Some of these individuals woulg
be wiiling to help offset the cost of reprinting the 271st and
272d books .f our members were also interested in them.

If you want a copy of either of these histories, please
check the space provided on the coupon below and return it
to the Association by September 1.1979. If thereis sufficient
interest fo consider these books. The Battery Press will
contact you direct'y with further details One other book
under consideration by this firm s Conquer: The Story of the
Ninth Army, originally published in 1947 by Infantry Journal
Press, and has 406 pages. 52 photos. and 18 mapsina6” x9”
format. The 691h Division was part of the Ninth Army during
our combat service and this book is considered one of the
best Army histories of the war. The anticipated price for a
hard cover edition is $320.00 postpaid. Ifyou are interested in
this book. check the space on the coupon below and you will
be contacted when they are ready to proceed. SEND NO
MONEY.

There are many young collectors and historians who are
interested in World War Il history. Your support will help
publicize our Diviston's history by bringing these books back
into print.

To: 69tr Fighting Infantry Division Association
101 Stephen Street
New Kensington, PA 15068

| amr interested in the books checked below. Please have
more information sent to me

271sl Regimeni History
—___ 272d Regiment History

3th Army History

Name

Address

City State Zip
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World Headquarters, 1146 19th St., N. W., Washington, D.C.
20036 = [202)862-0700

This is a letter {rom an old friend. During World War II,
Korea and Vietnam, Americans who served their country knew
the USO.

It was a home away [rom home. It was a U'5O Show. It was
a place for a soldier to rest between trains, or planes, or buses.
It was a dance. or a friendly smile. It was a bit of refreshment in
some prelty tough places. Whatever it was, it showed that.
Americans at home still cared. They still do.

Lots of parents and wives are saying goodbye — and the
L0 is still saving hello. Our mission has changed a bit. We're
spending more time and effort with the overseas families of
young soldiers. They live on the economy and that's difficult,
especially in West Germany and Japan.

We're sending shows all over the world, and they're good
shows. And we're sending shows to veterans hospitalized in VA
Medical Centers too. That's a new part of our mission. It's one
that those old soldiers really enjoy. Last year, we sent quality
shows to 102 of the 172 VA Medical Centers. We'd like to do
more and we will if we can obtain added support.

We Lhink the IFighting 69th Infantry Division Association
would like to bring a ration of music and mirth to old comrades
who necd help. We'd be pleased to hook-up with you as
partners. The performers are selected. auditioncd volunteers
who are not paid. We do pay for their transportation, lodging,
meals and personal needs en route. USO Shows professionals
audition, slect and send individual performers, or splendid
show troupes, to visit bedridden veterans in their rooms. to
sing and play music in the rooms and wards. and present a
musical variety show in the hospital auditorium. Average cost
for a medical center visit by an individual performer is $250. For
a show troupe, the average cost is $750. Costs will be more or
less, depending on local costs and distance to be traveled.

Could we as partners undertake a project to bring this
form of musicul therapy to a VA Medical Center?

The Fighling 69th Division Association will be credited,
and we'll invite one of your representatives nearest the
Medical Center (o introduce the program. In case you believe
the price tag is too high. consider combining with another
associalion of your choice in a joint effort.

Could we hear from you soon, and we'll crank up our Shows
pcople.

Sinccerely,

James A. Herbert

BG USA (Ret.)
Assistant Director
Financial Development

United Service Organizations, Inc., is supported through
the United Way and voluntary contributions.



the 69th

INFANTRY DIVISION ASSOCIATION. INC.
101 stephen st., new kensington. pa 15068

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

Ae27,

MR ROY D S_oaw
227 BOSLEHR AvVE
LEMOYNE PA 17043

This is a solicitation for the order of goods and/or services and not a bill,
invoice, or staterent of account due. You are under no obligation to
make any payments on account of this offer unless you accept this offer.

E. J. “Pop” Liss

4612 Torrence Avenue
Hammond, Ind.
Hq.-272

Don D, Woodruif
Route 2
Mediapolis, Tov a
Hq.-2nd Bn-271

Fred Benedict
2 Weehawkin Street
New York, N.Y.

Virgil Black

1805 N. 10th Street
Terre Haute. Ind.
A-661st

Willis B. Eby
1909 Spring Road
Grand Island, Neb.
Div. Hq.

Harry K. Goldstein

99 Kent Street, Apt. 7-421
Brookline, Mass.

G-271

Bernard L. Lawry
2141 Sycamore
Terre Haute, Ind.
AT-271

Paul Redding
1 High Street
Calais, Maine
D-272

Philip S. Ressler

1022 Anderson Hills Drive
Cincinnati, Ohio

Hq-3rd Bn.-273

J. R. Griswold
Weberville, Michigan
G-271
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Berni Grona
1802 San Jose
Antioch, Calif.
A-881

R. S. Martynowski
16 Canterberry Lane
Colonia, N.J.
AT-271

Joe Marcus

Islewood Drive. Apl. 2017
Century Village

Deerfield Beach, Fla.

Joseph Molina

664 S. Main St.

Tucson. Ariz.

A-272

George B. Johnson
7570 E. Speedway Blvd.
Tucson, Ariz.

Ser.-271
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William Jensen
96 Grone Street
[lion, N.Y.
E-273

Robert C. Farley

2834 Hawthorne
Franklin Park. Tl

K-272

Col. Gordon D. Ingraham
32 Harbord Court
Oakland, Calif.

Div. Hq.

Charles E. Rider. Jr.
285 Hawthorn Strect
Elyria. Ohio

M-273

Herbert J. Wade
Bassett. Va.

A-T17

William H. Cromley
Schackellord, Mo.
A-T77



